
NOTICE OF PUBLIC INPUT FOR THE VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT  

SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT TO THE 2024-2025 ANNUAL ACTION PLAN  
 

 
The Commonwealth is issuing a Substantial Amendment to its 2024-2025 Annual Action Plan, which covers the use 
of federal resources including the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), HOME Investment Partnerships 
Program (HOME), National Housing Trust Fund, Emergency Solution Grant (ESG), and Housing for Persons with 
AIDS (HOPWA). The Amendment will reallocate $4,000,000 in funds from the 2018 and 2019 CDBG program 
years in order to address the urgent rebuilding and recovery needs in Southwest Virginia resulting from the 
Hurricane Helene disaster in Fall 2024. The amendment also increases the Urgent Needs Program project cap from 
$1 million to $2.5 million. 
 
The document will appear on the agency’s website at http://www.dhcd.virginia.gov/consolidated-plan and be made 
available for public comment starting February 18, 2025. Persons requiring special accommodations should call 
(804) 624-9215. The Department of Housing and Community Development will receive written comments on these 
documents through the close of business on February 24, 2025 via the survey on the above site or at 
feedback.ppc@dhcd.virginia.gov. 
 

 

http://www.dhcd.virginia.gov/consolidated-plan
mailto:feedback.ppc@dhcd.virginia.gov

